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 December 21, 2012 
 
Mr. S. Alan Keller, P.E. 
Manager, Permit Section 
Illinois Environmental Protection Agency 
1021 North Grand Avenue East 
P.O. Box 19276 
Springfield, IL 62794 - 9276 
 
Dear Mr. Keller: 
 

Subject:  122nd and Stony Island Avenue Solids Management Area – Stickney Water 
 Reclamation Plant, Illinois Environmental Protection Agency Permit No. 
 2010-AO-0267, Monitoring Report for July, August, and September 2012 

 
The attached two tables contain the monitoring data for the 122nd and Stony Island Avenue 

Solids Management Area for July, August, and September 2012 as required by Illinois Environmental 
Protection Agency (IEPA) Operating Permit No. 2010-AO-0267. 

 
The data reported are as follows: 
 
Table 1, Analysis of Water from Lysimeter L-1 at the 122nd and Stony Island Avenue 

 Solids Management Area Sampled During July, August, and September 2012 
 
Table 2, Analysis of Water from Lysimeters L-2 Through L-4 at the 122nd and Stony 

 Island Avenue Solids Management Area Sampled on July 18, 2012 
 
No biosolids were placed in or removed from the solids drying area during July, August, and 

September 2012. 
 
 Very truly yours, 
  
 
 
 Thomas C. Granato, Ph.D. 
 Director 
 Monitoring and Research 
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Attachments 
cc w/att: Mr. J. Patel, IEPA  
   Region 2 – Des Plaines 
 Records Unit, IEPA  

Thomas C. Granato, Ph.D. 
Director of Monitoring and Research Department 
thomas.granato@mwrd.org 






